
    
 

 [February 22, 2021] 

For more information on this major construction project: 

Visit winnipeg.ca/publicworks/construction/projects/WilliamSalterSelkirk or call 311 
[City File No. 20-C-04]  |  [Tender No. 439-2020 ]  |  [ Contractor: Darco Group Ltd. – 204-233-9760] 

CITY OF WINNIPEG CONSTRUCTION NOTICE 
TO:  Residents and Businesses on Salter Street 
RE:  2021 Salter Street Pavement Renewals – Slaw Rebchuk to Cathedral Avenue 

 
Please be advised the 2021 Salter Street Pavement Renewals Project is scheduled to begin in April 2021.  
 
Construction start: April 2021    
Duration:   To be complete by November 2021   
Traffic Implications:      Salter Street from Slaw Rebchuk Bridge to Cathedral Avenue and all intersecting streets  

 

Work includes patching and renewing the existing concrete pavement where required and renewing most of the 
curbs and sidewalks. We will also repair the sewer where required and improve drainage. The road work will be 
completed with a thick layer of new asphalt and new sod landscaping where required.  This work will improve 
drainage and rideability and extend the life of the roadway.   

Throughout construction, traffic will be restricted to one lane in each direction from the Slaw Rebchuk Bridge to 
Selkirk Avenue, and one lane northbound from Selkirk Avenue to Cathedral Avenue (southbound Salter from 
Cathedral to Selkirk will be closed). Garbage and recycling pickup will remain unchanged. Parking on Salter Street 
will also be temporarily removed during construction.  

Pedestrian access to residences and businesses will be maintained throughout construction. Northbound Transit 
service will be maintained on Salter and southbound service will be rerouted between Cathedral and Selkirk. Some 
stops may be temporarily relocated or closed for short periods of time during construction. 

If you have accessibility concerns, special access requirements, or any other questions regarding this construction, 
please contact Jeremy Desrosiers, E.I.T., at (204) 510-1369 or by email at Jeremy.Desrosiers@Stantec.com 

 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Scott Suderman, C,E.T., P.Eng 
Stantec Consulting  
Cell: (204)782-7189 
Scott.Suderman@Stantec.com 

 


